Judge Antonella Manzione
State Council - Italy
Report of the study visit to the State Council of Athens, from 23 October 2023 to 27 October 2023.

· Arrival in Athens on 21 October 2023 (by my choice, having to arrive the day before the start of the visit, as the program received envisaged the start at 9.30 am on Monday 23 October) and hotel accommodation (Hotel Titania)

· 23 October 2023 at 9.30 am - State Councilor Vassilis Anroulakis, who was my privileged interlocutor both during the organization of the visit and during its execution, briefly illustrated the organization of the Greek judicial system, including the methods of access and evaluation systems. Another magistrate, in charge of this competence, illustrated, allowing exemplary views, the functioning of the IT system and the possibilities of access to the files by each rapporteur, as well as the database for finding the previous jurisprudential arrests of interest.

· 24 October 2023 - Presence at a public hearing of the Section IV and to a Council Chamber of the section VI, in this case with the possibility of debate with colleagues.

· 25 October - Two illustrative reports were held, followed by a debate, on the topic of jurisprudence regarding the right to asylum and international protection, particularly relevant due to the geographical position of Greece compared to countries subject to substantial migratory flows and in matters of crisis economic, meaning that resulting from the adoption of restrictive economic measures in compliance with the memorandum signed by Greece with the EU.


· 26 October 2023 – An illustrative report was held on the consultative functions of the Council of State which was followed by participation in a meeting of the consultative section concerning the examination of a regulation on the recognition of professional qualifications obtained in the United Kingdom before Brexit. Another illustrative report concerned the jurisprudence resulting from the pandemic crisis, in particular with reference to mandatory vaccination.

· 27 October 2023 - A visit to the premises of the other administrative judicial offices in Athens was carried out, with presence at a hearing and subsequent Council Chamber of the Court of First Instance.
The dialogical and engaging method was very appreciable, guaranteeing positive human relationships and exchanges of information of great interest to all interlocutors.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The kindness and helpfulness of the host colleagues was also evident in a convivial occasion, organized in a typical Athens restaurant on Tuesday evening.
I attach a discursive report written in French, the language in which the study visit was carried out, where I explored the topics addressed more deeply.

N.B. : On the first day, a room with a desk was available to me and the magistrate of the French Council of State. Doctrinal material was provided during other meetings and in relation to the topics covered. During the visit to the other administrative jurisdictions of Athens, a brief booklet written in English was given by the Head secretary of the 28th Chamber of Administrative Courts of Athens containing a brief overlook in the history of administrative justice in Greece. 

